
 

Principal’s Message: 

 

Happy December Shady Side Families! The school year feels as if it is rapidly passing, and we are in the 
midst of changes in our weather and the holiday season as well. We just spent time last week giving 
thanks for many things, and on my list was all of you! The month of December will feel very different than 
normal, as so much of our school year has, but we hope that the month provides both wonderful learning 
experiences and an abundance of fun and memory-making! Teachers will continue to implement 
curriculum based on identified standards and student needs. Interim reports for the second quarter also 
will be shared this month. Keep checking Parent Portal to stay abreast of your students’ progress (Grades 
1-5) and communicate with teachers as needed.  
  
This is the time of year when the busyness of the season, the early sunsets, and the colder weather can 
impact a student’s motivation. We are counting on you, our partners in your children’s educations, to help 
support daily attendance, active participation, a dedicated location for “school” with all supplies available, 
our Cameras On! Initiative, and nightly practice of iReady (grades K-5). I know that sounds like a lot, but I 
also ask that you read to or with your child, or discuss their personal reading, a little bit each day. This can 
truly make the statement – a little goes a long way – true, as reading daily can have a significant impact on 
your child’s academic performance. Make it fun; a life-long love of reading is a great gift to give your child. 
Take time in the upcoming weeks to check your child’s supplies and replenish as needed. Reach out to 
Mrs. Blandford or the school office if you need assistance with supplies.  
  
Above all, as we approach the end of 2020, please know that the faculty and staff hope our Shady Side 
Elementary community remains safe and healthy, and that your family enjoys the holiday season. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Contact Us At: 

Shady Side Elementary 

4859 Atwell Road 

Shady Side, Maryland 20764 

 

Principal:  Mrs. Melissa L. Brown 

Asst. Principal:  Mrs. Rebecca Ahrons 

Phone:  410-222-1621/410-867-1981 

Fax:      410-867-4921 

Health Room:  410-222-2955 

 

 

 

 



Congratulations to our 1st Marking Period Scholars 
 

Principal’s Honor Roll Scholars 

 

2nd Grade: Aubriella Bonilla, Kaylee Cook, Madison Duckworth, Isabella Giddings,  

Caitlyn Hardesty, Jason Huston, Dominic LoCastro, Caroline Lopez, Lillian MacDonald,  

Maddox Matoka, Chase Mollish, Remy Poland, Andrew Seibel, James Schreffler, Mason Stephens,  

Emma Tang, Alivia Troese, Mackenzie Twigg, Madeline Viverette, Dominic Will, Daniel Yuhas  

3rd Grade: Sophie Cosgrove, Henry Dwyer, Annabelle Jackson, Jaden Lilja, Logan Marsters,  

Aubree Moulden, Sarah Piche, Emma Rathell, Ava Serrano, Ethan Smith, Madilyn Vandevort,  

Elise Witmer, Amelia Wright 4th Grade: Remi Choe, Dane Demont, Shannon Escobar-Fauzi,  

Grace Haley, Madison Lanham, Vivian Lowe, Olivia Owens, Antonio Romano, Alana Sampson, 

Vivienne Will   5th Grade: Anna Marcinik, Abigail McInnis, Lynzey Zeldis 

 

 

Honor Roll Scholars 

2nd Grade: Kayla Anderson, Kyra Armstrong, Bryce Barnett, Everett Braun, Leon Cherry,  

Elaina Davis, Fallyn Dodson, Drew Ferraro, Molly Fonfara, Jordyn Griffin, Seff Grossman, 

Lillian Hemmer, Jacob Hines, Dylan Houchen, Justin Lane, Jet Nguyen-Anderson, Abigail Owens, 

Sadie Pulanco, David Rodas-Castro, Joseph Seibel, Myles Schrumm, Kaylee Sprague, 

Cameron Wajbel, Jaylen Wilde, Emma Young 3rd Grade: Ferrin Altizer, Austin Applekamp,  

Caliana Avery, Aaron Boggs, Jackson Boquel, Lucas Burgoon, Cullen Davis, Nathan Dohne,  

Rubee-Sol Fincher, Abigail Greer, Landon Griffith, Nicholas Guy, Christopher Holland, Basil Kane, 

Alana Kannegieser, Annabelle Lee, Andrew Lewis, Mya Litz, Abriella Lott, Alex Mercer,  

Katherine Mercer, Reilly Meta, Ethan Mitchell, Eliza Moore, Katherine Nurmi, Olivia O’Connor, 

Carter Poole, Harper Plude, Mia Prochazka, Riley Small, Ethan Smith, Caleb Tomlinson,  

Ryan Trickett, Laney Wilson 4th Grade: Brian Barton, Charli Bell, Julian DeLozier,  

McKenna DiMarco, Dyllan Ferraro, Auryn Fincher, Sophia Fonfara, Endy Graf, Hanna Grzybowski, 

Madison Hall, Steven Hardy, Jake Houchen, Makenzy Hughes, McKayla Kreiter, Zachary Lancaster, 

Alberto Montes, Braxton Perkins, Anna Posdziech, Joseph Riley, Hannah Roston, Mary Schorr, 

Madelyn Schreffler, Logan Schulz, Autumn Teitelbaum, Trinity Wasson, Imani Watkins-Coates  

5th Grade: Madison Brantner, Seneca Braun, Jeremiah Buie, Gianna Davis, Ally DiNenna,  

Logan Drummer, Alex Dziengeleski, Bently Fowler, Tyler Griffin, Liam Grigg, Harri Grossman,  

Kol Harris, Taylor Henkensiefken, Zoey Howes, Ewan Ivey, Colton Lopez, Owen Mercer,  

Joshua Piche, Sally Pilkerton, Declan Plude, Abigail Puglia, Hunter Purner, Victoria Quintero,  

Mya Robles, Skyler Sames, Erika Smith, Nicholas Smith, Makayla Squibb, Addisyn Swartz,  

Peyton Talbott 

 

Citizenship Scholars 

Pre-K: Lincoln Anderson, Emma Poling, Sawyer Rathell, Kindergarten: Kamden Avery,  
Raegan Crutchfield, Kennedy Davis, Henry Duval, Lydia Hall, Piper Logston, Aria McInnis,  
Gunnar Moreland, Lucas Repass, William Young 1st Grade: Michael Guy, Charli Kannegieser, 
Sophia Morrison, Jacob Rattie, Silas Richards, Ruby Shook, Sullivan Smeaton, James Wright 
2nd Grade: Aubriella Bonilla, Isabella Giddings, Remy Poland, Mason Stephens, Emma Tang,  
James Schreffler, Emma Young 3rd Grade: Christopher Holland, Basil Kane, Gracelynn Jackson, 
Aubree Moulden, Carter Poole, Harper Plude, Riley Small 4th Grade: Hanna Grzybowski,  
Grace Haley, Steven Hardy, Joseph Riley, Antonio Romano, Hannah Roston, Logan Schulz  
5th Grade:  Jackson Comer, Lola DeAngelis, Gavin Frazier, Hudson Greer, Harri Grossman,  
Joshua Larrimore, Abigail McInnis, Stephen Schulz, Addisyn Swartz 



Perfect Attendance Scholars 

Pre-K: Lincoln Anderson, Vivian Bedard, Abigail Cesario, Cassandra Cook, Noah Dustin,  
Olivia Figgins, Ivan Mendez, Alanna Monn, Georgia Morrison, Emma Poling, Nicholas Nurmi,  
Jason Twigg Kindergarten: Lacey Anderson, Dalton Arnold, Kamden Avery, Julian Bedard, 
Gracelyn Davis, Kennedy Davis, Rosalynn Dempsey, Justin Dick, Lily Drennan, Caleb Duval,  
Henry Duval, Lukas Evers, Mark Figgins, Lillian Fowler, Alice Gardner, Rhyan Gross, Lydia Hall, 
Olivia Herold, William Jones, Charlotte Kubilus, Bishop Litz, Nixon Lowe, Hope Nguyen-Anderson, 
Melody Poling, Aria McInnis, Wyatt Moore, Gunnar Moreland, Ava Moulden, Emma Posdziech, 
Maddox Shields, Natalie Sparacino, Lorelei Staub, Jessie Sweeney, Anna Tavalozzi, Harrison Troese, 
Cole Vanorsdale, William Young 1st Grade: Lucas Anderson, Eviana Bedard, Samuel Biddle,  
Connor Bruce, Luella Bressler, Charlotte Dohne, Lily Dustin, Thomas Fleming, Terrence Harrison, 
Charli Kannegieser, Andrew Kellar, Alex King, Delaney King, Jesse Kocher, A.J. Lanham,  
Dylan Masuicca, Tyler Piche, Jacob Rattie, Jake Reiger, Ethan Stanley, Owen Thomas,  
Kellan Watkins 2nd Grade: Kyra Armstrong, Kaylee Cook, Isabella Giddings, Jordyn Griffin,  
Seff Grossman, Jacob Hines, Justin Lane, Lillian MacDonald, Chase Mollish, Remy Poland,  
James Schreffler, Kaylee Sprague, Mason Stephens, Emma Tang, Mackenzie Twigg,  
Cameron Wajbel, Emma Young 3rd Grade: Chloe Amaya-Diaz, Austin Applekamp, Caliana Avery, 
Gia Carrubba, Cullen Davis, Nathan Dohne, Henry Dwyer, Abigail Greer, Landon Griffith, 
Christopher Holland, Gracelynn Jackson, Basil Kane, Alana Kannegieser, Annabelle Lee,  
Jaden Lilja, Mya Litz, Katherine Mercer, Ethan Mitchell, Eliza Moore, Aubree Moulden,  
Katherine Nurmi, Olivia O’Connor, Sarah Piche, Carter Poole, Emma Rathell, Riley Small,  
Ethan Smith, Caleb Tomlinson 4th Grade: Remi Choe, Oliver Lowe, Grace Haley, Makenzy Hughes, 
Mason Purdy, Antonio Romano, Hannah Roston, Mary Schorr, Madelyn Schreffler, Avery Snowden, 
Vivienne Will 5th Grade: Jeremiah Buie, Bentley Fowler, Gavin Frazier, Rosalyn Gray, Jake Harris, 
Kol Harris, Taylor Henkensiefken, Zoey Howes, Madalyn Krug, Antonio Lindskold, Colton Lopez, 
Anna Marcinik, Abigail McInnis, Owen Mercer, Joshua Piche, Mya Robles, Erika Smith,  
Nicholas Smith, Makayla Squibb, Peyton Talbott, Charles Venters, Ella Watkins   

 

 

Exceptional Attendance Scholars 

 
Pre-K: Hannah Fleming, Sawyer Rathell Kindergarten: Mack Anderson, Parker Bailey,  

Skarlett Bell, Raegan Crutchfield, Austin Dohne, Hunter Grzybowski, Hunter Hardy, Brycen Kane, 

Scott Kopitskie, Piper Logston, Noah Meese, Jeremiah Meredith, Lucas Repass, Griffon Snyder, 

Roman Taylor, Oliver Weckel, Lucas Woodburn 1st Grade: Quinn Bailey, Olivia Bolyard,  

Jani Jackson, Brody Mallo, Annabelle Mutchler, Madison Wilburn 2nd Grade: Kayla Anderson, 

Aubriella Bonilla, Everett Braun, Parker Clorety, Fallyn Dodson, Molly Fonfara, Garth Frazier, 

Caitlyn Hardesty, Christina Jones, Dominic LoCastro, Caroline Lopez, Maddox Matoka,  

Natalie Monn, Liam Moyer, Jet Nguyen-Anderson, David Rodas-Castro, Alicia Troese,  

Madeline Vivertette, Cameron Wajbel 3rd Grade: Kiersten Hutcherson, Andrew Lewis,  

Logan Marsters, Ryan Trickett, Madilyn Vandevort, Elise Witmer, Amelia Wright  

4th Grade: Shannon Escobar-Fauzi, Hudson Greer, Liam Grigg, Harri Grossman, Madison Lanham,  

Margaret Pearson, Addison O’Lare, Joseph Riley, Alana Sampson, Trinity Wasson  

5th Grade: Gracie Bolyard, Jackson Comer, Gianna Davis, Ally DiNenna, Logan Drummer, Alison 

Lescallet, Max Meyers, Victoria Quintero, Jayla Simms, Kyleih Stauffer, Addisyn Swartz,  

Olivia True, Jasmine Turner, Keona White, Lynzey Zeldis 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
December 

9 Two-hour early dismissal for students. 

18 Interims to be emailed to parents. 

24-1/1 Christmas/Winter Break – Schools  

 Closed. 

 

 

 

January 

1 Schools Closed & Central Office Closed. 

4 Schools open for teachers and students 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

School Meals @ Curbside 
 

AACPS is serving free breakfast, lunch, 

dinner, and a snack to children, ages 2–18. 

There are no income restrictions. 

 

Meals are served Monday through Friday. 

Meals are available curbside from  

noon–12:30 p.m. at Shady Side Elementary. 
     

 
 

Menus are attached to the newsletter. 

 

Chromebooks 

 
Parents, 
 
If your child’s Chromebook needs 

to be serviced by the Computer 
Tech, please disinfect the 
Chromebook before dropping it off 

at the school. When dropping off 
the Chromebook, please do not 

forget to bring the power cord with 
you. 
 

Please notify the office before 
dropping off your child’s device at 

410-222-1621. 

Health Room Reminder 

 

If you received information from the 

Health Room requesting your child’s 

Health Inventory or updated Immunization 

Form, please return the forms back to 

Shady Side Elementary Health Room as 

soon as possible.  Thank you. 



Guidance News 
Ms. Blandford 

Happy December everyone!  I hope you all had a wonderful Thanksgiving and were able to enjoy 

the nice weather.  I can’t believe we have less than three and a half weeks until Christmas. It’s a 

busy time for all!  Try to find some time to relax and refresh, not to get run down.   

 

Our spirit day for December will be celebrated on December 18th.  We are calling it Festive Friday 

and encouraging all students to participate.  Students can wear holiday colors, holiday sweaters, and/or wear 

holiday hats or headbands.  We can’t wait to see your creativity. Crazy hair day saw a ton of creative hair dos!  

Even Mr. Witmer sported a big fancy bow in his hair!  I think this picture will be in the yearbook for sure!  

 

Thank you to everyone who made donations to our Harvest for Hungry Drive.  At last look, we had collected 

$160.00 in donations.  One hundred and sixty dollars can buy 1,280 pounds of food for needy families.  Thank 

you for your support. 

 

Our fifth-grade dance team is doing very well in our virtual platform.  Parents of those who are a part of the 

team, please remind your children on Monday morning of our 4:00 PM start time. Please chat with your child to 

ensure that they keep their cameras on during class and remain until they are dismissed at 4:45.    

 

Parents and Guardians of 3rd, 4th, and 5th graders, I wanted to let you know about the Substance Abuse lessons 

that I am required to teach in these grades. Students in these grades participated in these lessons last year as 

well.   I will be teaching the lessons during students' guidance times in December. The lessons are mandated by 

the “Start Talking Maryland Act”. You can preview the lessons online on the Anne Arundel County Public 

Schools website. Go to www.aacps.org and click on Students>Academic Counseling/Resources>Elementary 

Core Curriculum>Start Talking MD Lesson (3, 4, or 5).  These lessons are important because school provides a 

safe place where children can learn what to do in unfamiliar or uncomfortable situations.  Trusted adults provide 

students with an opportunity to practice handling situations related to substance abuse, so that the first time a 

young person is faced with an unsafe situation, he or she knows what to do and has practiced doing it.  Students 

will identify trusted adults, both inside and outside of the school, who they can go to for help.  If you have any 

questions or concerns, please contact me via email at lblandford@aacps.org or Google Voice at 301-539-9519. 

 
 

Congratulations November Scholars of the Month 
 

Mrs. Shryock (Pre-K) – Lincoln Anderson  Mrs. Duval (3rd gr.) – Ferrin Altizer 

Miss Taylor (Kind.) – Bishop Litz   Ms. Paolitto (4th gr.)  – Brian Barton 

Mrs. Kaye (Kind.) – Henry Duval   Mrs. Parks (4th gr.) – McKenna DiMarco 

Mrs. Mitchell (Kind.) – Jace Comer   Mrs. Langford-Howell (4th gr.) – Hanna Gryzbowski 

Mrs. Auth (Kind.) – William Youngkin  Mrs. Weckel (5th gr.) – Keonna White 

Mrs. Pannell (Kind.) – Mack Anderson  Mrs. Howell (5th gr.) – Taylor Henkensiefken 

Mrs. Sturgell (1st gr.) – Jermell Butler  Mrs. Flanders (5th gr.) – Addisyn Swartz 

Mr. Witmer (1st gr.) – Lucas Anderson  Miss Shryock (Art) – Aubree Moulden  

Ms. Connolly (1st gr.) – Kaylee Rivera  Mrs. Kochanski (Triple E) – Kaylee Cook 

Mrs. True (1st gr.) – Sophia Morrison  Mrs. Wolfstone-Smith (Triple E) – Noah Lee 

Mrs. Anderson (2nd gr.) – Remy Poland  Mrs. Witmer (Music) – Lydia Hall 

Mrs. Fladung (2nd gr.) – Dominic LoCastro  Ms. Walsh (P/T) Media – Madison Brantner, 

Ms. Brown (2nd gr.) – Isabella Giddings          Izabella Christianson, William Young  

Mr. Tuttle (3rd gr.) – Annabelle Jackson    

Ms. Maloney (3rd gr.) – Sophie Cosgrove          

         

http://www.aacps.org/
mailto:lblandford@aacps.org


  

Literacy News 
Mrs. Blundell & Mrs. Whalen 

Young Author’s Contest 

Congratulations to the winners 

of the Shady Side Young 

Author’s Contest! 

 

1st place – Aubree Moulden 

Runner up – Madelyn Schreffler 

Aubree’s entry was submitted 

to the Anne Arundel County 

Young Author’s Contest.   

 

Good luck, Aubree! 
 

Kindergarten & First Grade Families 

We are pleased to share that, as part of 
our commitment to early literacy and in 
conjunction with requirements of MD 
Senate Bill 734, Anne Arundel County 
Public Schools is implementing a screener 
to help identify students who are at risk 
for reading difficulties.  

Between Monday, November 30 and 
Friday, December 18, Literacy Teachers at 
your school will individually screen each 
Kindergarten and First Grader using the 
DIBELS 8th Edition Assessment.  

The assessment will last 15 minutes at 
most. Schools will communicate the 
results of the screener to each parent or 
guardian in January. 

For more information please visit the 
Office of Elementary Reading and 
Integrated Literacy-Family 
Resources website at 

 https://www.aacps.org/Page/1713 

 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.aacps.org%2FPage%2F1710&data=04%7C01%7CKBLUNDELL%40AACPS.org%7Ca393f605c978415bccfc08d8908174db%7Cb7d27e93356b4ad88a7089c35df207c0%7C0%7C0%7C637418232992970899%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=%2BJdjf%2F8ibMx2TqsNGl8aJfUpM1iNRqSfKbIGxk4R4Vg%3D&reserved=0
https://www.aacps.org/Page/1713


  

Cultural Arts- December 2020 

Music- Mrs. Witmer

 

 Band and Strings- Dr. Orr 

Band and Strings- Dr. Orr 
Shady Side Students have been busy in our 
weekly music classes!  In Kindergarten, we are 
working with rhythm patterns, moving to music, 
and recognizing high and low pitch. First grade is 
exploring form and patterns in music and 
reading and writing rhythms. Second graders 
are reading rhythms and performing ostinatos 
or repeated musical patterns. Third graders are 
working with phrases and form and will soon 
begin reading more complex sixteenth-note 
rhythms. Fourth graders have worked with 
concepts such as harmony and melody by 
composing using the Chrome Music Lab 
website. 5th Grade is about to begin their third 
project, a “Musical Timeline” focusing on a year 
of their life through music. Although we will not 
have homework assignments in Music Class, any 
graded classwork (denoted by a star) that has 
not been turned in during the allotted class time 
will need to be completed. Please help your 
child check their “To Do List” to see if they have 
any missing assignments. Our Chorus students 
are working on their vocal skills as they prepare 
their song, “Ringing Ringing” in preparation for 
our Winter “Virtual Choir” showcase. As a 
reminder, 4th Grade Chorus meets Mondays at 
11:20 and 5th Grade Chorus meets Fridays at 
11:20. In addition, I am asking that Chorus 
students work on their song at least 3 times per 
week! I am looking forward to another fun-filled 
month of music making with our Shady Side 
students! 

The instrumental music classes at Shady Side Elementary School rock!  I 
am so proud of our students for giving their best efforts in the 
instrumental virtual classroom.  Additionally, I want to thank you, our 
grown-ups, for your continued support and patience as we navigate 
instrumental music in the virtual world.  
  
I would like to share some upcoming additions to instrumental music 
classes.  First, the intermediate and advanced band and orchestra now 
have ensemble practices.  Orchestra and band students form bonds 
with their peers that may last a lifetime, and I want our students to 
have the opportunity to play music with their peers from other 
classes.  Orchestra Ensemble meets on Tuesdays at 2:30 p.m. and Band 
Ensemble meets on Thursdays at 2:30 p.m.  These ensembles are 
optional, but so important for musicianship development.  The third 
marking period will bring the addition of Beginning Orchestra Ensemble 
and Beginning Band Ensemble.   
 
Additionally, although nothing can replace a live concert, I will create a 
2020-2021 Winter Instrumental Extravaganza video to highlight our 
marvelous musicians.  During the coming week, I will post in your 

child's instrumental Google Classwork a Google Form that needs 

to be completed with your help. This form authorizes me permission to 
include your child's MP3 or MP4 in the video.  Although each child will 
be required to provide an assessment recording, families may opt out 
of including the recording in the presentation video.  Because of 
copyright restrictions, this video will only be shared in the instrumental 
Google Classrooms.  I kindly ask families to refrain from downloading 
the video, as the Music Office has warned that other school districts 
have suffered consequences because of copyright violations that have 
arisen from non-payment of royalties for recordings shared outside of 
the classroom setting. 
 
I want to remind families to take advantage of make-up classes.  In the 
virtual world, the show must go on, and schedule changes have not 
occurred to maintain consistency for the students.  Make-up classes 
may be used for a missed class, extra help, holiday/early release 
missed classes and "I love music and can't get enough of Dr. Orr". 
Additionally, students may attend a different instrument's class within 
the same level.  For instance, an advanced violin player could attend an 
advanced viola class. 
 
Finally, starting Tuesday, November 16, 2020, and continuing every 
Tuesday and Thursday at 12:30 p.m., I will be online in a Google Meet 
for tuning assistance for string instruments.  The Google Meet will 
appear every Tuesday and Thursday in the orchestra Google 
Classrooms. 
 
As we enter the holiday season, I hope that you experience happiness 
and health.  If you have any questions or concerns, I am only an email 
away. 

 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2F1vKYz16yiS85u1Xyra5hP7QqqEfQ5_aAKpKKo47_uveY%2Fedit&data=04%7C01%7CJEGUY%40AACPS.org%7C94a2e554614445bb8d8e08d88fbcd128%7Cb7d27e93356b4ad88a7089c35df207c0%7C0%7C0%7C637417388466079225%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=H4Lp9oqbCegL5sZD9N8gSMQvqr1cvd011tJtrZs0Gtw%3D&reserved=0


  

Cultural Arts- December 2020 
Art- Ms. Shryock 

SSES artists and families!  
Please continue to store your art in a 
safe place and have materials ready 
after our waiting room time. Each 
Google Meet class builds off the class 
prior so keeping your art is so 
important. CONGRATULATIONS to Erika 
Smith in 5th Grade for being selected to 
represent Shady Side at the Elementary 
Art Virtual Exhibit. Here is her Graffiti 
Project! Way to go Erika! 
 

 
Media- Mrs. Guy  

 Grades K- 2: In the month of December 
these students will be exploring books 
discussing various holiday celebrations 
and traditions across religions and 
cultures. We will enjoy many holiday 
classics as well.  
Grades 3-5:  Students will begin to learn 
how to code and take part in the Hour of 
Code. We will also share some holiday 
books and review nonfiction resources.  

 

PE- Mrs. Bacon  

 
During the month of December, intermediate students will 
be finishing their catching unit and moving their focus 
towards reviewing muscular strength and muscular 
endurance. We will finish the month with a cooperation 
lesson, reviewing the importance of community. Students 
in the primary grades will continue practicing their self-
catching and rolling a ball. After, they will continue learning 
through locomotor movements, creating patterns, 
exploring moving over, under and through, as well as 
learning about levels. I want to thank all of my families for 
encouraging movement and allowing your students to use 
equipment and space in your home. 

 

EEE- Ms. Wolfstone-Smith 

        Mrs. Kochanski 

Mrs. W-S’s EEE students are finishing 
up their Mouse Door Unit. 
Thanksgiving week, we took a break 
from this unit to creatively explore 
the idea of giving thanks, but the 
Mouse Door Unit will be revisited 
after Thanksgiving break. Many 
students have already completed the 
three phases of design: background, 
door, and mouse. Ms. W-S asks that 
those who have completed their 
Mouse Door project (and have not 
already sent her the photos) to please 
take two photos, one with the door 
open and one with the door closed. 
Send the photos to kwolfstone-
smith@aacps.org. Ms. W-S is creating 
a virtual museum with everyone’s 
Mouse Door art. It will be shared with 
all once she has received all the 
photos.  
Mrs. Kochanski’s Pre-K and K students 
are completing their unit on what 
makes a place special. They will begin 
a Kindness Unit soon. Her first and 
second grade students are continuing 
to explore soundscapes and will soon 
be creating their own.  
Stay warm in the coming colder days 
and keep creating! 
 

 

mailto:kwolfstone-smith@aacps.org
mailto:kwolfstone-smith@aacps.org


  





Family Link 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

   

Elementary Math 

Virtual Family 

Support 

AACPS now offers Elementary Math Virtual 

Family Support to parents, guardians, or other 

adults who help students learn virtually. 

 

View additional information. 
 

 

VIRTUAL HOMEWORK HELP 

AND TUTORING 

For Middle and High School students.  Targeted 

subjects are Math, English, World Languages, 

Social Studies, Science, AVID and ESOL.   

Virtual Homework Help is a drop-in Google 

Meet environment.  Tutoring is an  

appointment-driven small group setting.   

View additional information. 

 

At the end of  the day,  the most  overwhelming key to  a chi ld's  success  is  the  
 positive  involvement  of  their  parents."  -  Jane D.  Hul l  

 
      

          
 

 
    

You can also leave a message for other topics not covered on the above list. 

http://cms/lib/MD02215556/Centricity/Domain/1498/Elem%20Math%20Virtual%20Family%20Support%20Flyer.pdf
https://www.aacps.org/tutoring
http://aacps.org/
http://aacps.org/
http://aacps.org/
http://www.aacps.org/family
http://www.aacps.org/family
http://www.aacps.org/family
http://www.aacps.org/family


 

 
 

 

MATEMATICA EN LA PRIMARIA 

APOYO FAMILIAR VIRTUAL 

 
AACPS ofrece Apoyo Familiar Virtual de  

matemáticas a los padres, tutores u otros  

adultos que ayudan a los estudiantes a 

aprender virtualmente en la Escuela Primaria. 

 

Venga con preguntas sobre conceptos matemáticos de 

Prekínder a 5 grado o en busca de ayuda para comprender la 

enseñanza / técnica actual de resolución de problemas. 

  

                               Enlace Grados Primarios AQUI  

                                Enlace Grados intermedios AQUI  

  
  
 

Grados Primarios  

Pre-K, Kínder, 1°y  

2° Enlace AQUI  

Grados  

Intermedios 3°,  

4°    & 5°  

Enlace AQUI  

____  

Abierto martes y 

jueves por la noche 

de          

6 p.m. a 8p.m.  

____  

  

Apoyo en Inglés y  

Español  

https://meet.google.com/yqy-bwfg-uxi
https://meet.google.com/yqy-bwfg-uxi
https://meet.google.com/yqy-bwfg-uxi
https://www.google.com/tools/dlpage/hangout?hl=en-US#hangouthttps%3A%2F%2Fmeet.google.com%2Fvhz-xnya-xsr
https://www.google.com/tools/dlpage/hangout?hl=en-US#hangouthttps%3A%2F%2Fmeet.google.com%2Fvhz-xnya-xsr
https://www.google.com/tools/dlpage/hangout?hl=en-US#hangouthttps%3A%2F%2Fmeet.google.com%2Fvhz-xnya-xsr
https://meet.google.com/yqy-bwfg-uxi
https://meet.google.com/yqy-bwfg-uxi
https://meet.google.com/yqy-bwfg-uxi
https://meet.google.com/vhz-xnya-xsr
https://meet.google.com/vhz-xnya-xsr
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      ELEMENTARY MATH 

VIRTUAL FAMILY SUPPORT    

AACPS now offers Elementary Math Virtual  

Family Support to parents, guardians, or other 

adults who help students learn virtually.  

Come with questions about Pre-K through grade 5 math 

concepts or in search of help understanding current problem - 

solving teaching/ technique.   

  

Primary Link HERE  

Intermediate Link HERE  

 

Primary Grades 

PreK, K, 1st & 2nd  Link 

HERE  

Intermediate  

Grades 3rd, 4th     

& 5th   

Link HERE  

____  

Open Tuesday and 
Thursday evenings        

6 p.m. to 8 p.m.  

____  

  

English and  
Spanish support  
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